BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – June 23, 2015
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Roger Scheurer, Dave Forrest, Donald Zukowski, and Jonathan Terry.
Others Present: Bob Nason, Chris Pompi, Michael Igoe, and Bill Enser.
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:32pm.
Commitments
The Board signed commitments for June closings. 
Abatements
The Board signed the cover sheet for the abatements approved at the last meeting.
The first application for abatement was for 140 Center Street. The owner stated they left a faucet trickling during the cold. Member Scheurer made a motion to deny based on her history not demonstrating a difference. Member Forrest made a motion to abate 10% of the water usage only. Member Zukowski seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor.

The next application was for Bielski at 15 Via Maria. His letter stated that there was a large jump in the last billing cycle. He spoke with the renters and had no explanation for the jump. Jon Lucy had read the meter on two occasions and it is on track for normal usage this upcoming billing quarter. Member Scheurer made a motion to abate 10% of the total bill without practice or precedent. Member Terry seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. 

The final application was for 43 West Center Street. The building manager was present on behalf of the application. There was a small leak that had been addressed. They were requesting any consideration the Board would grant. Member Forrest made a motion to abate 10% on the water only. Member Zukowski seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor.

Water Dept
Chris updated the Board that shut-off notices have gone out. 
The Board inquired if hydrants had been straightened yet. Chris stated it’s on the list to be done.

Sewer Dept
None

Highway/Cemetery Dept
Paving bids are due on July 9th. Depending on the contingency for Tyringham Road the paving may have to scaled down. 
Tyringham Rd is set to be done by the beginning of October. 

Board Members stated that Maple Street looked good after the work that we had done. 

Chris told the Board that our seasonal highway person was leaving for an intern position with the State and that Aaron Coons would be brought on as a replacement. 
Other
The Board reviewed some applications that had come in from other Boards. For the Touponce application the Board wanted to re-iterate our position that the sewer easement needs to be kept open.
Executive Session
None
Minutes
Member Forrest made a motion to approve the minutes from May 26th as written. Member Scheurer seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. 
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday July 28th @ 4:30pm at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:30 PM
Respectfully submitted, 
Brandi Page
cc:
Selectman, Assessor, Clerk, Treasurer, Planning/Zoning Board, Building Inspector, Collector, and         Town Administrator, Highway Dept, Sewer Plant, and Water Plant
